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out solid paper. The more I dug, the more there was. 
Finally I disassembled the device. Other than being 
amazed by the quality workmanship, I was greeted 
with a curved tube that was intended to lead the 
chads away from the punch. I removed this in hopes 
that I could see the pins. No luck, but I was able to 
clear all the debris from the machine. After 
reassembly, I carefully produced another  “1”.  
 

 
 

Figure 3. New punch (left) and Bob's (right) 
 
Okay, Bob the “1” was me.  
 
Next we have the number "2" illustrated by Bob's 
article. No doubt, it was me. After all he has a cover 
for proof. 
 
That leaves the 33¢ Los Angeles Class submarine 
stamp. If you compare the "2000" with Fig. 2 above 
it is obvious that I was the one, “playing around with 
a check canceling machine”. The misplaced last zero 
is caused by the stiffness in the feed mechanism of 
aged check perforators. In order to assist future 

researchers a number of samples are provided below.  
 

 
 

Figure 4 - Samples from Esley MFG. Co, 
New York cira 1900 

 
 

Figure 5 - Samples from The S. & P. 
Manufacture Unknown 

 
[Ed. Note: John indicated that inexperience with his 
scanner had led to the submitted scans possibly not 
being accurate 1:1 reproductions of the patterns. So, 
I have taken the liberty to use the possible scale 
problem and emphasized it by making his 
illustrations fit the 2-column format I use for the 
Bulletin. Thus the illustrations here are only for 
shape and not size comparisons with other punched 
patterns. 

A Japanese Whatizzit 
Bob Szymanski (LM#145) 

 
Pictured here are the two sides of a Japanese perfin. 
If you collect US and or Japanese perfins you may 
see the problem. The pattern is unlisted in the 
Japanese perfin catalog but is listed in the US perfin 
catalog. 
 

        
 
The pattern is a perfect match with US pattern F223 
(D+) used in the 1902 through 1918 issues by 
Fleitman & Company. The Japanese stamp is a Scott 
#96, a green 2 sen in use from 1899 through about 
1913. The time periods of usage are similar so this 

could be a good and previously unknown Japanese 
perfin. However, maybe somebody with access to 
the US perforator was "playing around"!  
 
Could it be that this stamp was perforated in the US 
for use in Japan just as several Canadian perfins 
were made by US perforators for use in Canada? 
 
If you have any thoughts about this perfin please call 
me at (508) 478-7303 (or) e-mail @ 
perfinman@comcast.net (or) snail mail @ 10 
Clarridge Circle Milford, MA 01757. I will write a 
follow up article if any additional thoughts are 
received. Thanks for your thoughts.  
 
If you have anything similar to this, maybe one of 
our members can solve your conundrum. Just send a 
picture with a note to our editor. 
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